MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE LIAISON MEETING HELD ON 05 APRIL 2018
at 2pm GOWY LANDFILL SITE 
Attendees:
Mr Chris Bennion – Site Manager
Cllrs Woods, Spence, Jones and Harrison
Derek Bowker  Parish Clerk
1. Chair-person to ask Public for comments.
None present
2. Apologies

Mr Folly and Steve Butler – Environment Agency
3. To accept Minutes of the meetings held on the 08 February 2018
The minutes were duly approved
4. Review of outstanding actions from previous meeting

LANDFILL SITE
No more soil is being bought onto the site at present as space is required to store engineering material
High level work has recommenced at the North facing side of the site will be capped later this year.
Mr Bennion advised that the two dog bins that they are holding are not the best but should they be required then they will purchase two new ones.
WOODLAND PARK

Mr Bennion would have liked to have carried out more maintenance work on the Woodland Park but the weather has been against them recently.
The work will commence As soon as conditions allow.
5. Future developments on site

FCC has now put forward a Planning Application to commence work on the site at 7.30am instead of 8am.

The Parish Council have received the application and it was agreed by the Planning Committee that they were reluctant to see it happen as it would impact on neighbours.
6. Current site problems

There has been two complaints from the last meeting, one for Odour which was unsubstantiated and a second because diesel was thrown into a ditch.
FCC contained the diesel and removed all the contamination from the site.

Cllr Woods bought some samples and pictures of dead flies which had been found in her attic and showed them to Mr Bennion.

Mr Bennion advised that he was not aware of a fly problem on site but before the next meeting he will have an independent survey carried out.

Cllr Woods will check with her neighbours to see if they have a problem.

7. To discuss concerns received from neighbours
The site is currently working on a Bird Management plan which should be introduced before the next meeting.
It was noted that FCC have been out with the sweeper to try and alleviate some of the mud that has been left on the road at the junction of Ince Lane and Warrington Road
There are teething problems with the new wheel wash but these are being resolved.

Mr Bennion has been contacted by CWaC about the amount of rubbish that there is on the road between Ince Lane and Helsby traffic lights.

Mr Bennion in turn has put together instructions for all drivers and copied them into the communication received from CWaC

Mr Bennion will forward a copy of the letter to the Clerk so that the Parish Council can also take up this unacceptable eyesore.
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